
PRINCIPAL’S MID-TERM NEWSLETTER Issue #2  
 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S 
MID-TERM 

NEWSLETTER 

October 2016 
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JOIN IN THE 
EFFORT! 

 

Green Generation is 
partnering with Wisynco 
as Campion College is 
one of the schools 
selected under a newly 
introduced pilot project. 
Wisynco will collect waste 
plastic bottles that have 
been bagged from 
designated drums placed 
throughout the campus. These will 
then be recycled by Wisynco. 
 
The container is a donation from 
canteen concessionaire, Mrs. 
Paulette James to Green 
Generation to support recycling. 

 

 

 

Campion recycles 
 

 

Over 900 Campionites attended this 
year’s musical production staged by Fr. 
Ho Lung and Friends, “Moses”. I cannot 
thank Mrs. Beneze Barker-Dunn 
enough for coordinating our school’s 
support of this fundraiser for the works 
of the Missionaries of the Poor. On Sept 
29, with a team of brave teachers, she 
marshalled all our students on to JUTC 
buses, chaperoned them at the 
National Arena and saw to their safe 
return to school – a job to give anyone 
a major anxiety attack!  Very special 
thanks to parent Mrs. Judy Baugh, 
who just happened  upon the  scene 
while we were moving the students to 
their buses and jumped right in to help 
make the exercise more smooth and 
efficient.  

 

Members of the Green Generation club hand over 
the first bag of plastic bottles to groundsman,       

Mr. Jifford Harriot. 
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On Tuesday, October 11, our school was 
visited by a nine member team from the 
National Education Inspectorate (NEI).  
Members of the group visited classes, 
reviewed school documents and 
conducted interviews with parents, 
students, teachers, the Board Chairman 
and members of the administrative staff. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Zachary proudly receiving his 
scholarship. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jon Paul being give his cheque 
by Coach Reid.

INSPECTION 

ALUMNI GIVE BACK 

Alumni Ian Ho-Sang, Stephan Ho-
Sang and Alika Ho-Sang returned to 
school on Monday October 10th to 
present their first Ho-Sang Hockey 
Scholarships to outstanding 
members of our hockey teams who 
have also demonstrated a 
commitment to academic 
excellence. Coach Reid announced 
the names of this year’s winners: 
Zachary Ellis of 2-4 and Jon Paul 
McPherson of 5-3. 

 

 

HAITI RELIEF EFFORTS 
As part of our response to the call of Pope Francis to make this a Year of Mercy, 
Campionites have joined the effort to support the Haitian people in the wake of the 
destruction wrought by Hurricane Matthew. Ms. Dominique Rose, Guidance Counsellor, 
and Grade Supervisors, have coordinated a canned food drive across the school 
community. The donations received will be handed over to Food for the Poor to form part 
of a broader relief effort.  

Thank you for your generous assistance! 
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HERITAGE WEEK CELEBRATIONS 

Kudos to Mrs. Anderson and the members of the History 
Department for organizing yet another successful school 
observance of Heritage Week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HERITAGE DAY 

ACTION! 



PRINCIPAL’S MID-TERM NEWSLETTER Issue #2  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PRINCIPAL’S MID-TERM NEWSLETTER Issue #2  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PRINCIPAL’S MID-TERM NEWSLETTER | Issue #2  6 

 

 

CAREERS RAP – NOV. 2ND  4- 6:30 P.M. 
 

  

BE THERE! 
Volunteer your time to share about your chosen career. 
Email kstewart@campioncollege.com for more details. 

  

Locker 
Update 
Mr. Allan McDaniel, an alumnus & 
parent, has kindly offered a special deal 
on lockers (about $9000 for a single 
unit of 4 tier lockers, down from the 
original quote of $20,000 !). So far one 
parent, Mr. Joseph Taffe, has pledged 
to outfit 2-1 with new lockers. Thank 
you for getting the ball rolling parents ! 
Any other offers ?! (Each classroom 
would require approximately 12 units.) 

 
Medical 
Registry 
We still need parents who 
are doctors or nurses and 
live/work in the Liguanea 
area to offer to be ‘on call’. 
Please, if you are willing to 
be on our Medical 
Registry, email Mrs Baston 
at gbaston@campioncollege.com 

 

 

HEADBOY & HEAD GIRL! 

We are pleased to announce the 
appointment of our new Head Boy 
Brandon Chambers and Head Girl 

Ruth-Ann Armstrong. Their 
deputies are Nathan Downer and 

D’Agaene Clarke. Heartiest 
congratulations to them all! 

Upcoming events 

OCTOBER 20TH 

The 10th Annual MAGIS AWARDS 
CEREMONY will be held at 5:30 

p.m. Parents should receive 
invitation letters by email; 

students receiving awards should 
sign for tickets with their Form 

Supervisors. 

OCTOBER 24TH 

H.S.A. Consultation for 5th Form 
Parents from 4- 6 p.m. 

OCTOBER 28th 

From 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. in the 
Auditorium. Parents are 

welcome. 

NOVEMBER 2ND 

CAREERS RAP for all students 
(especially 3rd – 6th formers) from 
4 – 6:30 p.m. in the auditorium. 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL HONOREES AT THE 
MAGIS AWARDS 2016 include: 

 

 

MRS. 
ANGELA 
ALCOCK 

 

 

 

 

 

MRS. 
SHARON 
GARDNER  

 

 

 

 

 

MR.      
LANCE 
GRAHAM  

 

 

 

 

 

 

NURSE 
SHARON 
OWEN

mailto:kstewart@campioncollege.com
mailto:gbaston@campioncollege.com


PRINCIPAL’S MID-TERM NEWSLETTER Issue #2  
 

 

Eternal Father bless our land, 
Guard us with Thy Mighty Hand, 
Keep us free from evil powers, 

Be our light through countless hours. 
To our Leaders, Great Defender, 
Grant true wisdom from above. 
Justice, Truth be ours forever, 

Jamaica, Land we love. 
Jamaica, Jamaica, Jamaica land we love. 

Teach us true respect for all, 
Stir response to duty’s call, strengthen us the weak to cherish, 

Give us vision lest we perish. 
Knowledge send us Heavenly Father, 

Grant true wisdom from above. 
Justice, Truth be ours forever, 

Jamaica, land we love. 
Jamaica, Jamaica, Jamaica land we love. 

 

 


